

283 pembroke street west – p.o. box 1087 pembroke, ontario K8A 6Y6 tel: (613) 732-3687 – fax: (613) 732-9838 web: www. orpowercorp.com

September 15, 2010

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Re: Ottawa River Power Corporation ("ORPC") Application for 2010

Electricity Distribution Rates (EB-2009-0165)

Dear Ms. Walli:

In accordance with Procedural Order #1, please find attached the applicant's responses to interrogatories received from Board Staff and the Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition. ORPC has also made electronic submissions of four model files, in response to Question #1 from Board Staff.

In addition, we request the parties note that Manuela Ris-Schofield is now the lead consultant advising ORPC on behalf of Elenchus Research Associates. Her contact information is as follows:

Manuela Ris-Schofield mris-schofield@elenchus.ca 416-562-9295

Yours Truly,

Douglas Fee

President & C.E.O.

cc: Suresh Advani, Ontario Energy Board

Michael Buonaguro (counsel for VECC), Public Interest Advocacy Centre

Bill Harper, VECC

Manuela Ris-Schofield (consultant for ORPC), Elenchus Research Associates